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September 4, 2020 
 
Dear Prairie Spirit families: 
 
I've noticed the Staples ad for back to school this year. It's very different from previous years – a mother 
pulling the plug on the pool water and smiling as the water drains and her children are left lounging on 
their floaties on the ground or a dad dancing down the school supply aisle at Staples while the sound 
system plays: "It’s the Most Wonderful Time of the Year!”  
 
This year, they have students talking about a new school and I feel like they borrowed Prairie Spirit’s 
theme from the spring – Learning is Everywhere! The true beauty of getting to learn everywhere is that 
we get to do that together! We are excited that we get to go back to school. 
 
It is indeed an unusual start to an unusual school year. There are different expectations and guidelines. 
Families are making difficult choices about what works best for them and school divisions are also 
making difficult decisions. 
 
Level 2 – Saskatchewan Safe Schools Plan 
At this time, each school division in Saskatchewan has made decisions regarding how their schools will 
open, in alignment with the Saskatchewan Safe Schools Plan. School divisions do not make these 
decisions in isolation. We are not health experts, so we rely on the Ministry of Health and our Public 
Health Officers to direct us in these matters.  
 
As a result of discussions with our health partners, it was decided that all Prairie Spirit schools would 
open this fall at Level 2 in the provincial plan. The decision to begin at Level 2 allows schools to start the 
school year from a position of safety and precaution, in the hope that we might be able to reduce our 
level as we assess. 
 
We will be monitoring our situation for the first six weeks of the school year to determine whether we 
hold, lower or raise our level. Any decision to change our level will be made in consultation with the 
local Medical Health Officer and under the guidance of the Chief Medical Health Officer, the Ministry of 
Education and the Provincial Response Planning Team.  
 
Level 2 – face masks in schools 
At Level 2 in the Saskatchewan Safe Schools Plan, the Chief Medical Health Officer advises school 
divisions regarding the use of face masks by staff and students. A school division can legally require 
students to wear a mask as a matter of safety to other students and staff. This is a reasonable 
requirement as a result of COVID and is supported by Public Health and by the Ministry of Education.  
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In Prairie Spirit schools, we are following the Chief Medical Health Officer’s guidance, which includes: 
 
Pre-Kindergarten - Grade 3 students:  

• are required to wear masks when riding the bus  
• are encouraged to wear masks when physical distancing is not possible 

 
Grade 4 - 12 students must wear a mask: 

• when riding the bus  
• when moving to and from classrooms 
• in classrooms when appropriate physical distancing cannot be maintained  
• when students are outside of their classroom cohort  

 
All Prairie Spirit staff will wear a mask when physical distancing cannot be maintained. 

 
A student may qualify for a medical exemption from wearing a mask, but this would be for a medical 
reason and not because of personal preference. With a medical exemption from wearing a mask, a 
student will not be able to ride the bus, since physical distancing is not possible, unless previous 
arrangements for accommodation have been approved by the Division. In addition, accommodations 
will be needed at school to ensure the student is able to maintain a two-metre distance from all staff 
and students throughout the day. Please talk to your school’s administration if you have questions about 
a medical exemption. 
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Prairie Spirit athletics  
At this time, we are making plans for various aspects of our return to school for six weeks at a time. In 
order to give our schools a chance to reopen and focus on a safe start to the school year, Prairie Spirit 
has placed fall sports on hold until Friday, October 2. There will be no team formations, practices or 
games at this time. 
 
Spirit eLearning 
Prairie Spirit’s online school for Kindergarten to Grade 12 students is now accepting registrations. If you 
have questions about this option, please talk to your school administration. 
 
Preparing your child for school 
Our team of school counsellors has created a very supportive resource for parents as you prepare your 
child to return to school next week (see next page). I hope you will find these tips and ideas helpful and 
supportive as you talk to your child about what school will look like this year. 
 
We are working hard to create a safe and smooth transition back to school and we will do that with care 
and creativity – together. 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Lori Jeschke 
Director of Education 
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